
Term 2, Week 5  28th May 2014 

Quality education in a caring environment 

Principal’s Report   

Athletics Carnival 
Last Friday in glorious weather 
conditions, Hay PS ran a very 
successful K-6 Athletics Carnival at the 
Hay Park No 1 Oval. The overall 
winning house was Oxley and captains, 
Sam Curtis and Abby-Jean Doyle, were 
on hand to accept the  champion 
house trophy. Winners of the 
individual championships were:  Junior 
Boy–Ben Caughey 

Junior Girl–Janae Winzar 

11 Year Boy–Brait Headon 

11 Year Girl–Delilah Crighton 

Senior Boy–Ben Marshall 

Senior Girl–Emily Headon 
Thank you to our parent volunteers 
who gave up their time to help officiate 
at the carnival and did a wonderful job 
in preparing the track. Thanks also to 
the P&C for providing canteen facilities 
at the park.  A special thank you goes 
to Mrs Pearson and Mrs Simpson for 
all of their extra organisation and work 
that mostly goes unnoticed but is 
greatly appreciated. 

Sport 
This term has been extremely busy 
with extra sporting commitments 
impinging on the amount of time 
students have spent in the classroom.  
Teachers are mindful of the amount of 
time that some students are missing 
from school and I would like to 
emphasise how important it is that 
students do not miss school for 
reasons that are unjustified and arrive 
at school on time, ready and prepared 
for learning. Good luck to the 
multitude of students who will be 
attending sporting events this week 
including the Deniliquin District PSSA 
Cross Country and Mortimer Shield 
Gala Day. Well done to the tennis 
team who fought valiantly against 
Griffith East Public School in the PSSA 
State Knockout and to the girls’ and 
boys’ soccer teams who played against 
Finley Public School. The girls have 
now progressed to the next round. 

No Greenslip Reward 
As part of our school’s discipline 
policy, students who observe the 
school rules on a daily basis receive a 
reward at the end of every five weeks.  

Positive behaviours of respect, 
responsibility, co-operation and 
perseverance are encouraged daily and 
this is one way that students can be 
recognised for constantly doing the 
right thing, day in, day out. At the end 
of this week, students who have not 
received a greenslip in the past five 
weeks will be invited to dress in 80s 
themed mufti and enjoy a movie with 
their class. Thank you to the majority 
of students who will be eligible to 
receive this reward. 
Please come along to our assembly at 
the end of the week to help celebrate 
our students’ achievements.  

Have a great week! 

 
Carol Oataway 
Principal 

“Flourish to the end” 

Hay Public School 
Phone  02 6993 1270 
Fax   02 6993 1779 

28th May 2014 

Term 2, Week 5 

Hay Happenings 
Email—hay-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au  

Web Site www.hay-p.schools.nsw.edu.au 

K-6 Assembly 

Friday 30th May 

9.30am 

School Hall 

Cross Country Awards 

All welcome 

SCHOOL RULES 

I can do my best. 

I can respect all people. 

I can respect all property. 

I can be in the right place.  

What’s on the Web?What’s on the Web?What’s on the Web?   
www.hay-p.schools.nsw.edu.au 
Hay Happenings-Present & Past 
Photos Albums of:-  

Cross Country 

Easter Hat Parade 

Fete 2014 

Trent Barrett Shield 

Oxley Captains—Sam Curtis and Abby-Jean Doyle 
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Stage 2/3 News 

Stage 3 High School Orientation 
Stage 3 will attend their next High School Orientation on 
Thursday 29th May where they will participate in music, PE and 
science. 
Students are reminded to wear leather upper shoes for science, 
art and agriculture and to bring their sports bag for PE. 

Week 5-29th May 

5/6B-Music, 5/6CC-PE, 5/6P-Science 

Year 6 T-shirts 
The Year 6 t-shirts have arrived and will be distributed to 
students next week, if payment has been made. 
Students will be able to wear their t-shirts every Monday from 
Week 8 of this term. 

Stage 2 Excursion 
Information and permission notes will be sent out this week for 
the Stage 2 excursion. Please complete all student details and 
return to the front office, along with a $50 deposit before Friday 
27th June to secure your child’s place. 

 

 

Library 
Overdue notices will be sent home this week with students who 
have not returned their library books. The last week for 
borrowing this term will be Week 7. Please encourage your 
child to return their books before the end of the term. 

Sports News 

Soccer Knockout 
Our boys’ and girls’ soccer teams played Finley last Monday at 
the Jack Bisset Oval. 
Boys:-The boys went into their match under-prepared after a 
quick dash from school to the oval! In an evenly contested game, 
we were defeated in the final minute 4-3. 
Goals were scored by Simon Darlow (2) and Brait Headon. 
Herbie Maynard and Jai Poole controlled our defence, with 
Charlie and Reece Deacon combining well in attack. Flynn 
Griffiths (in his first game of soccer) played well, after subbing 
from the bench. 
Girls:- What a great game by our girls (few with any soccer 
experience) to defeat Finley! We extended our half-time lead of 
1-0 to 3-0 at the conclusion of play and the girls were ecstatic. 

Jamilah Pynor (2) and Emily Headon were our goal scorers. 
Katie Arandt was strong in defence, with Iona Cullenward and 
Delilah Crighton controlling the attack. Maddi Deacon gave an 
energetic display of goal-keeping in the 2nd half, with safe hands 
and long penetrating kicks. 
Many thanks to Bruce Shea (referee), Shayne and Michelle 
Johnston (lines) and to Jack Bisset and Arthur Stewart for 
preparing the field. 

Tennis Knockout-Victor Kelly Cup 
Our tennis team, consisting of Jamilah Pynor, Delilah Crighton, 
Herbie Maynard and Tom Christensen, was outclassed by a very 
strong Griffith East team last Thursday at the Hay Tennis 
Courts. 
Griffith East won seven sets to one with Delilah the only player 
to win a set. 
Thanks to Mrs Christensen, Mrs Cullenward and Stuart 
Callaghan for their work with our tennis team. 

 
Fridays at 5.30pm 

Hay Park No 2 
Oval 

All welcome 

Herbert, Tom, Jamilah and Delilah. 

Term 2 Performance 

NEXT Monday 2nd June 

                               Cost $5.00 per student 

Payment to front office if you have not paid this with your 
school fees invoice. 

 

 

Parliamentarian Cake Stall 

Next Monday 2nd June 

Donation of cakes, slices from Stage 3. 

All funds raised go towards Year 6 Farewell. 

NO GREENSLIP REWARD 

Friday 30th May 

Movie and Mufti Day 

Theme 80’s 

 
Come dressed as the 80’s ready 

to go to the DISCO 
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Coming Events/ Sporting Dates 

28th May District Cross Country– Deni 

29th May Mortimer Shield-Griffith 

2nd June Performance– Little Bad Wolf $5.00 

  Parliament Cake Stall 

3rd June Girls’ Soccer Knockout-Deni 

6th June District Athletics Carnival– Deni 

10th June Riverina Cross Country-Deni 

16th June Trent Barrett Shield Wagga 

  UNSW Writing Competition 

17th June UNSW Spelling Competition 

23rd June Parent/Teacher Interviews begin 

  Riverina Athletics-Albury 

24th June NAIDOC Day 

Athletics Carnival 
Our annual athletics carnival was held in perfect conditions last 
Friday at the Hay Park No 1 Oval. 
Congratulations to all children who competed so enthusiastically 
throughout the day and gave their fellow athletes great support. 
Thanks to all teachers, parents and community members for 
ensuring another successful carnival. Special thanks to Ian Headon 
for starting our track events. Lisa and John Headon and Lyn and 
Cameron Clark for setting up (and packing up) the equipment. 
Thanks also to parents who assisted with field events- Tessa 
Pynor and Maryann Headon. 
After Cadell’s win in the ‘march past’, Oxley (312) overran Sturt 
(277), Cadell (223) and Cobb (216). 
Individual Champions are highlighted in Principal's Report 
and pictured below. Well done to those students. 

Runner-up champions were: Adrian Pascoe, Emma Johnston, 
Sam Curtis, Charlee Masters, Jack Miller/Simon Darlow and Kate 
Pingiaro. 

Deniliquin District Athletics Carnival 
The District Athletics Carnival will be held on Friday 6th June at 
the Deni Rams Oval, Hardinge St, Deniliquin commencing 9.30am. 

Our team of 46 athletes is:- 
Girls:- Janae Winzar, Lily Masters, Delilah Crighton, Charlee 
Masters, Emily Headon, Kate Pingiaro, Luch Shea, Chelsea Cox, 
Amber Clark, Emma Johnston, Darci Masters, Janee Davies, Emily 
Gibson, Kate Cox, Myla Bisset, Lanta Clark, Abby-Jean Doyle, 
Iona Cullenward, Telesa Cooper, Kayla Rickus, Olivia Joyce, 
Jamilah Pynor, Charly Moorhouse, Katie Arandt, Chontelle 
Barton. 
Boys:- Ben Caughey, Adrian Pascoe, Brait Headon, Tom 
Christensen, Simon Darlow, Charlie Deacon, Rhys Wall, Jack 
Headon, Sean Johnston, Hugh Duncan, Finn Cullenward, Lachlan 
Clark, Jaxon Matthews, Sam Curtis, Ben Marshall, Jack Miller, Jai 
Poole, Hugh Crighton, Rhys Lees, Daniel Nauer and Jaykeb 
Cowdrey. 
Relays:- Junior Boys:- Ben Caughey, Adrian Pascoe, Jaxon 
Matthews and Rhys Wall. Res-Jack Headon 
Junior Girls:- Jane Winzar, Emma Johnston, Darci Masters and Lily 
Masters. Res-Emily Gibson 
Senior Boys:-Brait Headon, Ben Marshall, Sam Curtis and Jack 
Miller– Res-Tom Christensen 
Senior Girls:- Emily Headon, Charlee Masters, Delilah Crighton 
and Myla Bisset. Res– Kate Pingiaro 

Mortimer Shield 
Our Mortimer Shield rugby league and leaguetag teams travel to 
Griffith tomorrow, under the supervision of Mr Ayres and Miss 
Burke. 
The teams are:-Girls-Delilah Crighton, Jamilah Pynor, Emily 
Headon, Charly Moorhouse, Katie Arandt, Charlee Masters, 
Maddison Deacon, Iona Cullenward, Olivia Joyce, Janae Winzar 
and Gemma Tassell. 
Boys-Ben Marshall, Flynn Griffiths, Richard Weymouth, Herbert 
Maynard, Ronan Haines, Hugh Crighton, Jack Miller, Isaac Booth, 
Gus Martin, Rhys Lees, Sam Curtis, Jaykeb Cowdrey, Simon 
Darlow and Daniel Nauer. 

GOOD LUCK TO BOTH TEAMS. 

 

 

Kinder to Altina Wildlife Park 

Cost $35.00 

Wednesday 6th August 

Stage 1 to Griffith for Mr McPhee and the Biting Flea 

Cost $35.00 

Tuesday 29th July 

Stage 2 to Junee and Temora 

Cost $125.00 

Wednesday 29th and Thursday 30th October 

Stage 3 to Bendigo and Ballarat 

Cost $300.00 

Tuesday 16th to Thursday 18th September 

PAYMENTS  ARE CURRENTLY BEING ACCEPTED ON ALL EXCURSIONS 

Individual Athletic Champions 

Music Stars 
Music lessons did not run this 
week. Mr Giampaolo wishes to 
assure parents that all students 
will receive the correct number 
of lessons that have been paid for over the course of this term 
and next term. 
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LUNCH LANE LUNCH LANE LUNCH LANE 
CANTEENCANTEENCANTEEN 

Friday Special Lunch 

HAY PUBLIC SCHOOL 

PAYMENTS COUPON 

Once a Year Payments per child:- 

General Contribution Fee  $25.00 

Subject Fee    $20.00 

Performances  

Little Bad Wolf   $5.00 

Term 2, Week 6  2nd June (Change of date) 

Life Education Van    $9.00 

Term 2, Week 8  12/18th June  

Bremen Town Musicians  $4.50 

Term 3, Week 2  22nd July 

Kindergarten Excursion 

Altina Wildlife Park  6th August $35.00 

Stage 1 Excursion 

Mr McGee & the Biting Flea    29th July $35.00 

Stage 2 Excursion 

Temora/Junee 29/30th Oct  $125.00 

Stage 3 Excursion 

Bendigo/Ballarat :-16th/18th Sept  $300.00 

 
INVOICES FOR THESE ITEMS HAVE BEEN 

ISSUED TO FAMILIES. 

Name:_________________________ $___________ 

Name:_________________________ $___________ 

Total Payment   $___________ 

Payment to yellow box in front office or Direct credit details  

BSB 032-001 Acc No 141581. 

Acc Name– Hay Public School 

FREE SCHOOL DENTAL CLINIC  
FORTNIGHTLY AT  COMMUNITY 
HEALTH 
PH: 1800 450 046 for an 
appointment 

Year 6 T-Shirts 

YEAR 6 T-SHIRT  $20.00 

 

Name:______________________________________ 

Class:____________________________ 

 

Dinosaurs 

Fruit Jelly Cup 

Sports Water 

$5.00 
Orders by Thursday 

please 

P&C News 

Athletics Carnival 

Thanks to everyone that helped out at the athletics carnival 
canteen and by donating fruit and baked items. Special thanks to 
Julieanne Jones, Gayl Munn, Terri Palmer, Donna Lewis, Lizzie 
Filmer, Kathryn Miller & Gina Haines for their time and help in the 
canteen. 

Wood Raffles 
The first wood raffle was won by Kathryn Miller, drawn by Andrew 
Davies. Thanks to Mrs Turner, the original winner drawn by Buck 
Howard, for donating the prize back for redraw and John and Lisa 
Headon for donating the wood. The next wood raffle is due to be 
sold in front of IGA this Saturday 31st May. We would love to hear 
from anyone that might be available to help sell these tickets. 

80s Disco 

The 80s themed disco is on this Friday 30th May in the school hall. 
We would be grateful for any assistance from parents available to 
help the P&C out on the night in the canteen or on the door. 


